
    
 
 
 
August 26, 2013 
 
 
Ms. Linda Olivas 
New Mexico Public Education Commission 
Jerry Apodaca Education Building  
300 Don Gaspar 
Santa Fe, NM 87501  
 
RE:  Letter in support of Health Sciences Academy 
 
 
Dear Members of the New Mexico Public Education Commission, 
 
My name is Tomás Magaña, MD.  I am a pediatrician with expertise in the care of at-
risk children/adolescents, and I am also the Co-Founder and Director of the FACES 
for the Future Coalition at Public Health Institute in Oakland, CA. 
 
Established originally in 2000, FACES for the Future is an innovative health careers 
education pathway program for disadvantaged and underrepresented high school 
students.  I created FACES in response to the life circumstances of youth I served in 
clinics where I worked – youth who were facing incredible stress due to poverty, 
fractured family structures and youth violence.  They wanted alternative education 
pathways, needed resources to succeed and expressed a particular interest in health 
careers.  FACES was created with a desire to help these youth academically and 
psychosocially, while connecting them with health professionals willing to serve as 
mentors in internships in the hospital and community clinics. 
 
This holistic approach to student care and support provides a solid foundation for a 
student entering the health workforce as evidenced by our outcomes.  Nearly 100% 
of our students graduate from high school and are accepted into college and post-
secondary training programs, while nearly 90% of them express a clear intention to 
pursue a career in the health care industry. 
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By design the goals of a FACES program are multifold: 

1) To support and prepare underrepresented minority youth for the 
demands of college and a future career in health care, 

2) To foster academic excellence and persistence to high school graduation, 
3) To address the psychosocial issues of each individual student through 

comprehensive assessment, prevention, and intervention plans, 
4) To create the leaders of tomorrow in the health industry, 
5) To build a prepared and culturally competent health care workforce, 
6) To positively effect the economic development of areas where FACES 

programs exist by ensuring that youth transition smoothly into the 
workforce. 

 
Since its inception in Oakland, CA, FACES for the Future has replicated in Hayward, 
CA, San Diego, CA and El Centro, CA.  We have new programs developing in 
Sacramento, CA, San Francisco, CA, Stockton, CA and a new program in Oakland, CA 
focused on public health careers.  To date, nearly 700 students have been served by 
FACES programs.  Now, we are incredibly proud to be involved in creating a FACES 
for the Future program for the youth of New Mexico. 
 
In our experience, working directly with a top-notch education partner is a key link 
in the success of any FACES for the Future program.  Our education partners work 
hand-in-hand with FACES for the Future staff to deliver the necessary training 
required for students to enter their internships in hospital departments.  We expect 
academic rigor, full transparency on student outcomes and steward very close 
working relationships with teachers, administrators and other community benefit 
organizations working with schools.  In turn, we provide capacity building support 
and technical assistance including training internship supervisors so the linked 
learning experiences of FACES students is as full and rich as possible, workshops on 
life skills and wellness training for students, as well as brokering key relationships 
with outside partners who provide case management and psychosocial 
interventions when required if they are not available at the school.  
 
To that end, I am very happy to write this letter of support for the charter school 
application for Health Sciences Academy.  During the course of the past year we 
have been working with Andele Tutors, Inc. to explore the potential of creating a 
FACES for the Future program connected to the HSA and we have been incredibly 
impressed with the intended delivery model and core structure of the school’s 
design.  Likewise, the team has been able to consistently garner the support of key 
players in building sustainable programs including partners in the health care 
industry, and those interested in workforce and economic development.  
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We feel confident in the school’s capacity to provide the academic focus and 
scaffolding necessary to fully support student success, and believe incorporating a 
FACES for the Future program at the school will facilitate incredible opportunities 
for young people in your state.   
 
We are very honored to be working with the Health Sciences Academy team, and 
appreciate your consideration of their application. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tomás Magaña, MD, MA, FAAP 
Founding Director, FACES for the Future Coalition 
Principal Investigator, Public Health Institute 
Assistant Professor, Samuel Merritt University 
Lead Physician, La Clínica de la Raza, Inc.  
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